
	

Education	Bureau	Circular	Memorandum	No.	164/2018 
 

From : Secretary for Education To: Heads of Primary and Secondary Schools

Ref. : EDB(EID/ITE)/IT/PRO/189   

Date : 24 September 2018   
 

Cyber Security Campaign – Smart Devices Security 

Summary 

 The purpose of this circular memorandum is to inform heads of schools about the 

launch of the “Cyber Security Campaign – Smart Devices Security” organised by the Cyber 

Security and Technology Crime Bureau (CSTCB) of Hong Kong Police Force (HKPF), and the 

distribution of the relevant posters and leaflets on the Campaign. 

Details  

2. To enhance the public awareness on cyber security and their understanding on the 

security threats imposed by botnets, the Cyber Security and Technology Crime Bureau (CSTCB) 

launched the "Cyber Security Campaign" (the Campaign) in 2017. 

3. In view of the increasing popularity of mobile smart devices and their wide 

applications in daily life, the CSTCB kicked off the “Cyber Security Campaign – Smart Devices 

Security” in August 2018, which aims at educating the general public on the security threats 

associated with the use of smart devices and how to use the devices in a responsible manner 

and adopting effective defensive measures.  On top of the malicious codes cleaning tools, the 

anti-virus software companies are providing smart device scanning tools for both Android and iOS 

operating systems for the public to download.  For details, please visit the website of 

the campaign at http://www.cybersecuritycampaign.com.hk. 

4. Relevant posters and leaflets will be distributed to schools for promotion of the 

Campaign.  School Heads are requested to complete the collection form enclosed and make 

arrangement to collect the posters and leaflets at the respective Regional Education Offices from 

2 October to 2 November 2018.  The softcopies of the posters and leaflets have also been 

uploaded to the above website. 

Enquiry 

5. For enquiries on collection of posters and leaflets, please contact the respective 

Regional Education Offices.  For enquiries on the Campaign, please contact Mr Alan CHUNG, 

Sergeant of Police at 2860 2569 or email cybersecuritycampaign@police.gov.hk. 

 

Dr W C HO 

for Secretary for Education 

c.c. Heads of Sections – for information 



 

Cyber Security Campaign – Smart Devices Security 

Posters and Leaflets Collection Form  

 

Date: 2 October 2018 – 2 November 2018 

Time: Monday – Friday 

9:30 am to 12:30 pm and  

2:30 pm to 5:30 pm 

(Closed on Saturday, Sunday and Public Holidays) 

 

Venue: Hong Kong Regional Education Office 

3/F, Cityplaza 3, 14 Taikoo Wan Road, Hong Kong 

(Tel: 2863 4646) 

Kowloon Regional Education Office 

Podium-1/F, East Block, Education Bureau Kowloon Tong Education Services 

Centre, 19 Suffolk Road, Kowloon Tong, Kowloon 

(Tel: 3698 4108) 

New Territories East Regional Education Office 

22/F, Landmark North, 39 Lung Sum Avenue, Sheung Shui, New Territories 

(Tel: 2639 4876) 

New Territories West Regional Education Office 

19/F, Chinachem Tsuen Wan Plaza, 457 Castle Peak Road, Tsuen Wan, New 

Territories 

(Tel: 2437 7272) 

 

*The weight of 50 leaflets are about 200g.  If necessary, please bring your own bag. 

 

Please issue 2 posters in Chinese, 2 posters in English and 50 leaflets to the bearer of this form. 

 

 

School Name:  

School Tel. No.:  

Name of School Head:  

Signature of School Head:  

Date:  

 

School Chop 


